SPECIAL MEETING

November 12, 2024
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Jon Skelton on Tuesday, November 12, 2024 at 2:30 P.M. at the City/Town Government Center:
ROLL CALL:
             Present:  
Supervisors - Anttila, Skelton, Kippley; Clerk-Knaus; Treasurer-Gross; Foreman-Niemi; Attorney-Brunfelt; 
             Also Present:       Wesley Peterson, Daniel Manick (Zoom), Chris Chantry (Zoom)
1.) Jon Skelton called the meeting to order at 2:30 p.m. 
2.) Mitch Brunfelt gave a historical overview of the Central Pension Fund contributions for bargaining unit employees.  
· The 2021-2023 bargaining agreement and previous agreements had the Central Pension Fund employer contribution set at $2.40 per hour worked per employee paid with a vendor check by the Township with the monthly bills.  
· Effective January 1, 2024, the employees allocated to have an additional .50 cents per hour added to this allocation.  The .50 cents was meant to be “in lieu of a wage increase” and should have been reduced from the hourly rate of pay and paid the same way it always had been paid to CPF.  
· The overtime rate of pay and PERA employee/employer contributions remain at the original negotiated rate of pay.  The first 80 hours worked per pay period would be reduced by .50 per hour.  

· The .50 cents allocation was taken from employees as a pre-tax payroll deduction instead of an initial wage reduction.  There was no language in the bargaining agreement identifying how this was to be administered.  This meeting is to resolve the payroll process that has taken place.  
According to the Central Pension Fund Attorney Anna Lofton, employee contributions are not allowed and are sometimes negotiated as a “in lieu of a wage increase.”  Tom Kelly confirmed pre-tax deductions should not have occurred – in fact, it should not be tied to payroll at all, it should be a vendor payment only.  The Town’s accounting system, CTAS is very basic and does not have the capability of calculating PERA contributions on multiple wage rates creating the need for a manual process and margin for error.  PERA payments are made online via EFT.  
To resolve the payroll deductions, the auditing firm is requesting the $640.00 be paid back to each employee even though the CPF will not be reimbursing the Township this amount.  It is at no fault of either party this occurred and the Township is not the only entity dealing with this issue.  Kippley does not agree with paying back the employees unless the Township gets reimbursed by CPF or the Union.  Brunfelt told the Board it is the cost of doing business.  The Central Pension fund will not pay the amount back because it is contractual this amount be paid.  
To resolve the issue the parties agreed:

· There will be a moratorium on the .50 allocation from pay period beginning 8/4/24; the last pay period a deduction was taken was pay period ending 8/3/24 with a check date of 8/7/24.  The Union will work with the Township Attorney to create a MOU for the Township and Union documenting the mutual agreement stopping the $2.90 per hour contribution rate and reverting to a contribution rate of $2.40 per hour until the Township has resolved how to administer the additional .50 cent allocation either through a new payroll system or manual process
· Staff will work with the Township Auditor on determining how to resolve the $640.00 which was withheld from employee’s wages pre-tax from January 1, 2024 through August 3, 2024  

· Township will communicate with Union and Auditor on when they plan to implement/reinstate the allocation in the future returning to a $2.90 per hour worked CPF contribtuion
IT WAS MOVED BY ANTTILA, SUPPORTED BY KIPPLEY TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 3:31 P.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

______________________________________                 ____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                           Jon Skelton, Chairman 
